									Be It Remembered that the Greene County 
									Council met in Regular Session on Monday,
									April 30, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. in the 
									Magistrate’s Courtroom on the first floor
									of the Courthouse.

The meeting was called to order by Greene County Sheriff Michael Hasler.

The Pledge of Allegiance opened the meeting.

Those present were:  Jerry R. Frye, William H. Harp, D. Joe Huntington, Roger Weaver, Michael Riggleman, Jonas Uland, and Council Attorney Marvin Abshire.  

Re:  Minutes
The minutes of the regular meeting held on March 26, 2018 were approved on a motion made by Hal Harp.  Roger Weaver seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.

Re:  Greene County Substance Abuse Task Force – Additional Appropriation Approval
Hal Harp made a motion to approve the additional appropriation in the amount of $1,500.00 from the County Drug Free Community-Superior Fund as requested by Task Force Member Heather Stone in order to award the Sheriff’s Department that amount for their Tele-Health System.  These funds were reverted back to that fund after a check was left uncashed several years before.  Michael Riggleman seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.
County Drug-Free Community-Superior-Criminal/Justice		2505-000-04-0012		$1,500.00

Re:  Clerk of Circuit Courts – Microvote Upgrade
Clerk of Circuit Courts Tammy Woodall and Microvote Representative Steve Shamo spoke to the Council on the need to upgrade the present voting system for a total cost of $89,140.00, a cost which Mr. Shamo said would be good for a period of 3 years.  Mr. Shamo told the Council the reason for the upgrade was both a move to the more modern version of Windows 7 in order to keep up with federal guidelines and also to update the current hardware, which has been used for 13 years without any improvements.  Hal Harp made a motion to table any approval of the funds to upgrade the Microvote system until the July 30, 2018 meeting when Mr. Shamo will come back to answer any more questions that the Council might have.  Michael Riggleman seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.

Re:  Board of Commissioners – Community Event Center Funding
[bookmark: _GoBack]After much discussion on what needed to be done going forward with regard to the future funding of the Community Event Center and certain shortfalls in income, Joe Huntington made a motion to pay off the negative balance in the Community Event Center Fund (4103) in the amount of $8,210.84 out of the LOIT Special Distribution Fund (1229).  After this is completed, the Community Event Center Fund will be switched to a new fund number with the same title, that is, fund 1015.  Fund 4103 will revert back to a donation fund, although it will be used for the same type of expenses, but only to track the donation revenue and can never disburse out more than it has received.  Motion seconded by Jonas Uland.  Motion passed 6-0.  It should be noted that the Council has committed to the financial support of the Community Event Center in the future.

There being no further business to come before the Council, Jonas Uland made a motion to adjourn.  Hal Harp seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.
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